Regular Session




              February 7, 2022
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, February 7, 2022, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 30 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     C. Cummings     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe     

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the January 18, 2022, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received from the Ohio Ethics Commission a filing reminder that the deadline for filing is Monday, May 16, 2022, the Mayor’s Court Report for January 22 showing a total of $1,520,00, the Income Tax comparison 20/21 thru January 31, 2022, and the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended January 31, 2022, and that is all. 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini- I have no report tonight. I do have a piece of legislation to pass this evening (not to pass but to request this evening). Would you like me to announce my committee meeting now or during miscellaneous?

Mr. Williams- You could do that now during your report.
Ms. Zambrini- Okay, I would like to call a committee meeting of the finance committee for Monday night, February 28 at 6:30 pm here in council chambers. The purpose will be to discuss city finances and the funding from the American… the city received from the American Rescue Plan. The community will be invited to attend. Also, if they have any comments or suggestions concerning the use of this money. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you. What time was it going to be again?

Ms. Zambrini-6:30 pm

Mr. Williams- Okay

Park & Rec-Ms. Cummings – Yes Mr. President, I attended my first Park & Rec meeting on January 20th. They had expressed some interest into what was going to happen to the back part of Jones Field where the drainage was adjusted. Does this make sense Bonnie? Do you understand what that was?
Ms. Viele- Yes

Ms. Cummings- Okay because I didn’t know what it was. They said it was left sort of rough.

Mr. Williams- I don’t know.
Ms. Cummings- I don’t know either. I don’t know about it

Ms. Viele- Do you want me to address this now Mr. President. I know what went on.
Mr. Williams- Go ahead

Ms. Viele- They tore out some railroad ties that were rotting and stuff. I am sure they are going to come back and fix it in the spring.
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Mr. Williams- The city did that?

Ms. Viele- They were repeating water flow.
Mr. Williams- Oh, okay.
Ms. Viele- in the back, along the back. Mr. Palestro would know what was going on there. I am sure they will come back and address that issue.

Ms. Cummings- Okay, they had asked me, so I told them I would ask and get back to them.

Mr. Williams- Eddie will give you any information on that.

Ms. Cummings- Oh okay, thank you. The other thing was there was a general discussion as far as the softball tournament that goes on at Jones. Some of the members didn’t like the idea that the city wanted to charge them an entrance fee or some sort of a fee. So, we had a discussion about that. Basically, if they don’t…I didn’t think personally that it was a bad idea because most places do charge some sort of an entrance fee or parking fee or anything like that. They have had no concession stand there for two years. They want to see about reopening the concession stand. I personally offered to run the concession stand for them during the tournaments. If they are bringing in revenue, then they could do some other things they want to do at the park. They said they wanted to renovate the pavilion and possibly rent the pavilion out like they do at Harding Park for different things. I said if you don’t have a budget to do it then charging parking fees, entrance fees opening the concession stand that is all revenue that they could use. They are looking seriously into that. Like I said, I offered to run the concession stand for them. Hey, wanted to know along with the part time employee, if it would be possible to get a full-time employee also for maintence? That is one of the things they had asked about. I told them I would bring it back and see what happens.

Mr. Williams- to do what?

Ms. Cummings- for maintence

Mr. Williams- It is amazing that Ernie was able to take care of everything by himself for years. I don’t think you want to try and get into full time employee. They will spend their whole budget paying that person.

Ms. Cummings- That is another reason why I suggested having to do something to bring in revenue.

Mr. Williams- Ya but they will have to pay benefits, PERS (full time PERS) and the park is not open all year round. What will that person do when the park is closed? We going to lay them off and pay unemployment?

Ms. Cummings- I told them I would bring that up. Like I said, this was my first meeting with Park & Rec.so it is all new to me.

Mr. Williams- Well, they should really do a little more than that. They should research what it is going to cost. I mean I don’t know how that would work. Mark? I don’t even know if they are allowed to have full time employees.

Mr. M. Villano- They are funded by us through the city. They would have to give us the money anyhow.

Mr. Williams- What is it? What do we give them now?

Mr. M. Villano- who sets their budget, the Auditor?

Mr. Williams- What is their millage now, Michael?
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Mr. Villano- They get 3.5% of tax.

Williams- and…then…questions and comments. I will make a comment on why that was brought up about the softball tournament. Now is not the time for me. Anything else?

Ms. Cummings- No that is it Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-Okay, thank you

Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, yesterday morning I stopped up at 700 West Liberty Street which is ERC Firearms & Training. It is owned by Ed Sauline, Ron Reed and Cyler Reed hence the ERC. These gentlemen came up with the idea for opening a firearm shop in Hubbard while they were floating in a pool in Ocean City, Maryland. They have always wanted to open their own business. They came up with that idea, ERC Firearms. Sorry, I lost my place here. Their goal is to supply all first responders with whatever they need to properly and safely do their job. They also want to be known as a training center for the proper use of firearms and for CPR and for basic life support. The things they supply up there: they have a full clothing, well they have a partial clothing line and working on getting a full clothing line. They have new and used weapons, ammunition, holsters and magazines, safety vests, PPE (example Taser, pepper spray) and stuff like that. They offer, like I said, basic life support like CPR, basic first aid and firearms training up there. Their hours are 11 to 7 Tuesday thru Friday, 10 to 7 on Saturday and Sunday. They welcome any first responders to stop in at any time. They have a table set up in the back with the coffee on. You are more than welcome to stop and hang out. That is all I have Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams-Okay, thank you

Planning & Zoning- Ms. Viele- The Planning & Zoning Commission monthly meeting will be here in council on Monday, February 14 at 7 pm. The Zoning Appeals Board will not have a meeting this month because there is no business to address. That is all I have. Thank you
Mr. Williams-thank you

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, in speaking and correspondence with Mr. Palestro, he is on a call this week with the Utility Financial to review the electric rate study. Also, with the water study the raftelis should have the analysis detail for review and he is going to keep us posted on that. I would like to schedule a work session on Friday, March 4 at 5:30. I have two pieces of legislation. That is it. Thank you, Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you

Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, with all the snow and ice the street department made themselves a list. They are going to start exposing the storm water catch basins to handle potential melting. They will start clearing the corners and the ADA ramps, the bridges, and the potholes. They will focus on potholes as they start to form. The salt dome is up. It is big. It is high. It is deep. They haven’t been able to do anything with it yet because it was finally done just when they were doing the leaves. Now, we are into winter. They are planning on putting the partitions in so they can store more materials like the salt, the mix, gravel, and dirt. Whatever the street and water department and the other departments need. That is all I have.
Mr. Williams- Thank you

Mr. Crowe- Thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President thank you
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Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, for the combined months of January or December and January, my apologies, the cemetery had nine cremation burials, sixteen regular burials, five lot sales and one foundation sale. The columbarium committee met this last Saturday. We have established an e-mail address as well as a Facebook page. All of which are still pending until we get further information from our landscapers on the cost of that so we can establish our final cost on each niche in the columbarium. That is it.
Mr. Williams-thank you
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Williams- That would be me. I really don’t have a report. Our next monthly meeting is this Wednesday. Although, since our last meeting I have spent most of my time going over the policies and procedures manual that was given to me. I am trying to familiarize myself with that. I also received the five-year plan from Mr. Darko who was the Chairman last year. I haven’t had any time yet to go through that. I will get on that as soon as possible. At our next meeting, I will have a report for what went on at the Fire District meeting this coming Wednesday.
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- Yes Mr. President, I have effective tomorrow February 8, there will be a public notice by the Civil Service Commission advertising for competitive examination for the position of full-time police officer. They can pick the applications up at the Mayor’s Office. They have until March 3 to turn those in. There will be more information available at the Mayor’s Office or online at the city website. Also, we have the two cars (cruisers) are being equipped as we speak. We are waiting on delivery of those. They are putting all the lights and equipment in them as we speak. Hopefully, we will get those pretty soon. As you know, February 2 Groundhog Day, we had a downed telephone pole in the city. It disrupted some service. It was an OVI person that struck the pole (was arrested for OVI). We, the police department utilized every car that we had that day for traffic control. Everyone was either mandated overtime or forced to work in some capacity. We had 43 hours of overtime for the police department for that day in just taking care of that. That was fairly a minor event. I mean it wasn’t a derailed hazardous material train crash or something like that. This was someone struck a pole and we had 43 hours of overtime and we were stretched pretty thin. Hopefully, when we get another officer and we get some cars available, we will be in a lot better shape. I would just like to remind residents about fire hydrants. If you have one in your yard, just please clear the snow away from it so the fire department personnel can see the fire hydrant and get to in incase of a fire. Maybe mark it with a broomstick, if you can’t clear it, so somehow, we know it is there. So, we can find it easy. Also, the non-emergency line 8153 is still down at the police department. We have been working to rectify the problem. Also, my phone line and the service director’s office phone line has been down. It is the 534-6288 phone number for my office, if you just want to call the mayor’s office to get to me. I think you can leave a message but obviously, I am not getting those because the phone is not operable at this time, but you can leave a message. Also, the police department has designed a new patch. We are in the transition phase right now. There was a Facebook post recently. I don’t know if anybody saw that. We have…the officers have until April 1 to transition to the new patch on the uniform. We have been getting a lot of good comments online. For the most part, everyone liked them. Also, we are scheduling continuing professional training at the police department for this year. We have to keep updated on the training for requirements for the state. The Chief is going to do something in the miscellaneous part, so he has something coming up. Anything else that I missed Chief? Okay, that is it for now. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thanks Billy
SERVICE DIRECTOR
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LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you 
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- No report this evening thank you
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President thank you 
Mr. Williams-thank you

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. 
Mr. Williams- Cathy, as far as the softball tournament, I think it was kind of me that …probably two years ago, started the conversation about it. Some people who were attending that softball tournament told me that whoever it is that is running it, he is getting four or five hundred dollars for the team to play there then he was charging 
people to park in our parking lot. Yea. I guess I would tell the board too to make sure that they are going to enter into a contract with him to tell him he can’t do a concession stand so that you are not competing with him. That is how it started. We brought it up…I brought it up. I had said…Bonnie and I talked about it that they should charge him. It is a good thing that he brings people into this community, but it is a big tournament. He’s got going on all over Trumbull County and there is a lot of teams. The taxpayers fund that place. We keep that field nice, and they are the only ones who use it. I don’t know why we even have it anymore. The community youth league doesn’t use it. They do everything at Harding Park. I think we could do much more with that park then have that softball field sit there unused 51 weeks or 50 weeks out of the year.
Ms. Cummings- Well that is why I suggested they have a concession stand and if there is that many people coming
Mr. Williams- ya, it is a couple week tournament I think

Ms. Cummings- there is a lot of money that can be made

Mr. Williams- Right but you know by and large that field…you know we are paying to keep up a field that doesn’t get used. I don’t know if youth teams use it for practice or something like that. I think it can be used for something better than one softball tournament a year.
Ms. Cummings- especially if they want to refurbish the pavilion and rent the pavilion out. 

Mr. Williams- you can take that baseball field down and once you get that pavilion going put one up there. I mean it has been discussed. We need to do something with our parks to make it more appealing to families to want to go there and spend time or the kids to go there and spend time. I spent a lot of good times at that park when I was a kid. I would like to see people do it again.

Ms. Cummings- Well, I am going to work with them to see what I can do to help them out to bring the revenue in so.

Mr. Williams- How did we do last year with the basketball courts down there? Was there a lot of problems again? Do you know mayor?

Mayor- not to my recollection, I know they were closed for a while 

Mr. Williams- Was it okay Chief?

Unknown- I think you always going to have
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Mr. Williams- I saw where a lot of communities are doing away with the basketball and putting different things in. It just seems it just ends up turning into a free for all. I kind of figured because I didn’t get any phone calls last summer like I did the year before like some were fighting

Chief from audience inaudible
Mr. Williams- good maybe that will straighten up

Ms. Cumming- I had a gentleman call me when I first was going to run for city council and wanted to know if I could move the basketball courts from Jones Field to Waugh Park. I told him I don’t think I have the ability to do that. I said I could bring it up but

Mr. Williams- the people in that area were pretty upset. There were a couple of them that said that they couldn’t go out in their back yards.
Ms. Cummings- ya, they said it was very noisy and very rude

Mr. Williams-ya, that is all. That is the only thing I had. Anyone else?

There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, President Williams. This Thursday, I will be attending a day long workshop for the Geauga-Trumbull Solid Waste District. They are making it mandatory appearance from each representative community for future funding. Obviously, we did our electronic recycling. We participate with the scrap tire recycling. This will be a very interesting and informative day with them. I will be looking forward to doing another electronic recycling event that we did here during the summer. We will be able to get some more information on that. On Friday, February the 18th, from 10 to 12. Inside the building here, we will be giving out more smoke detectors and approximately 25 COVID tests that we do have here at the mayor’s office. It is just a couple of hours while people just walk in to pay utilities or visit different offices. If anyone needs to pick anything up, we have a volunteer from up at the school that is going to be doing that for us. It will be a nice thing. I want to thank all the city utility employees and the police department for all their efforts for the last few weeks from the snowstorms. All the emergency personnel and first responders that helped in that recent accident down on Main Street. It was quite cold and an exhausting day. I know a lot of the crew just were just out for hours upon hours. I couldn’t thank them enough. I stood down there and watched them work and they worked with great efficiency. We should be proud of the workers that we have and how quickly we were able to respond in an incident like that. Obviously, we have had this enormous amount of snow with these past few snowstorms. Our street department is out working hard trying to keep our roads safe. We are literally running out of room to put snow. Obviously, that is occurring all over the whole area. I just want to make a reminder to homeowners that you are responsible for your own driveway. You are responsible for your sidewalks and cleaning the snow by your mailbox. Obviously, city plows try their hardest to make sure that the streets are safe and sometimes you know they might get too close to the side, too close to a mailbox or not close enough. If everyone works together, we can really make an effort to make it passable on streets, mail carriers to be able to deliver the mail. As mentioned, we got to keep the fire hydrants either marked or visible three feet all the way around them. There are a couple of different ways that we can all work together to do it. I really think a program an adopt a hydrant where the residents work together. They know they have three or four hydrants on their street, maybe the local school kids on that street can work together to spend a few minutes to clear the snow away. Not sure what the answer is but I think everybody working together, especially for residents on particular streets that have fire hydrants either in their front yard or side yards, something to make those visible. Right now, with the amount of snow we have, sometimes they are not visible. We really want to acknowledge the fact that we do live in Northeast Ohio. There is a lot of advantages living here but unfortunately, in wintertime, snow and ice happen. It is just something we all have to deal with.
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Always, just please be careful, check on your elderly neighbors. Lastly, I want to find a way to effectively create a registry or some form of informational pamphlet to give out to the private snowplow contractors. They are pushing snow into other people’s yards, and they don’t have permission to or leaving snow all over the streets after they have been plowed. Something needs to be done. I received a phone call from a resident today and I look checked. It was over 7 feet high in her front yard. She didn’t give authorization to it. It was spilled fully onto her front yard covering her sidewalk. She was worried that if she needed an emergency vehicle to get to her, they couldn’t get to her. I think it is a legitimate thing that people need to be more respectful especially when out plowing. I understand that we are running out of places but if your neighbor doesn’t give you permission to plow your driveway onto theirs, you might want to find a different avenue for that. That is all thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the mayor’s report. 
Ms. Cummings- I have a question.
Mr. Williams- Go ahead Cath

Ms. Cummings- Does the Fire Department, I would assume have a list of where the fire hydrants are?

Mayor- water department and fire department I assume

Ms. Cummings-Okay

Mr. Mogg- Actually, I just checked with Mr. Palestro, and he is going to get me a count on the number of hydrants here in the city.

Ms. Cummings- I was just wondering if I could get a list of where they are. I could go through and see in my area if the hydrants are clear.

Mayor-Like I said, I think it is a great thing we all can brainstorm to find the best way to do it. Obviously, last year we didn’t have near as much snow as we did this year. We are kind of wading thru things trying to figure out what is best as we come about it so thank you.

Mr. Williams- My big thing Mayor is we have discussed this before about people plowing snow and I know other communities you have to be registered to plow snow. The big thing is these guys, I know sidewalks weren’t cleared but most people can’t clear their sidewalks because these guys are plowing snow and they’re filling the sidewalks up. I mean Walgreens and all that. They couldn’t have…you could have done their sidewalks, but you would have been stuck because there are 7 feet high piles of snow there at the end of their sidewalks. These guys should know better than that. I know we broke a couple of the banks from doing that. They aren’t doing that anymore. I don’t know what our options are but you’re right, we need to do something. If we had that little thing to do sidewalks, we would have never been able to do them. Anyone else?
There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- I do. At this time, Chief Thompson asked me that he had a presentation that he would like to make. Bob, would you like to come up to the microphone and do that.
Chief-Thank you Mr. President. Sgt. Banic.
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Mr. Williams- he is not coming.

Sgt. Banic- you want me up there

Chief- yes

Mr. Williams- get up there

Chief- I was at a meeting with the Chiefs for the Mahoning Valley Law Enforcement Executives. I was approached by the FBI, and they handed me a letter. I think it is worth you guys hearing just to show that the personnel that we have and the training that we use. When you combine the two of those, this is the product that you get. I will read you the letter.

Dear Chief Thompson,

The FBI Youngstown Office would like to recognize Detective Mike Banic for his exemplary role in the investigation into Miambo Maombi. On June 13, 2021, Maombi, brandishing a black semi-automatic pistol, entered the Circle K Store located at 211 W. Liberty St. Hubbard, OH 44425 in Trumbull County Oh robbing the business as well as customers. Maombi also robbed the Domino’s Pizza located at 5580 Youngstown, Warren Rd. Niles, OH. The FBI requested assistance from Hubbard and subsequently opened a joint investigation with Hubbard City Police and Detective Banic.
As a lead detective, Mike Banic went beyond simply solving the robberies that occurred in Trumbull County. His relentless pursuit resulted in the identification and arrest of Miambo Maombi, for his connection to ten armed robberies and two sexual assaults in a cross-country crime spree. Detective Banic authored search warrants obtaining cellular location history and was able to connect Maombi to robberies in 8 different jurisdictions.

Detective Banic further obtained a dull recorded confession from Maombi and was able to provide information to investigators in three different states for criminal prosecution of unsolved sexual assaults and robberies.
The FBI would like to commend Detective Banic for his work in this case, his efforts resulted in a significant reduction in armed robberies both in Ohio, and across the country.

Sincerely, 


Corey M. Taylor
          SSRA Youngstown

          FBI Cleveland Division

Clapping

Mr. Williams- Does anyone else have anything under miscellaneous?

Ms. Cummings -I do

Mr. Williams- Cathy

Ms. Cummings- I have a letter of recommendation from the mayor to appoint Mr. Louis Agnone to the Hubbard Park & Rec. Board to fill the vacancy from John Havalo’s expired term that ended December 31.

Mr. Williams- You want to make a motion to accept his recommendation
It was moved by Ms. Cummings with a second by Mr. Mogg to accept Louis Agnone as the new appointee to the Hubbard Park & Rec. Board. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Is that all you have Cath?

Ms. Cummings-yes
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Mr. Williams- Robin

Ms. Zambrini- I was going to say at the last meeting but I forgot. I would like to congratulate Jerry Crowe for being named to the COG Board.
Mr. Williams- You didn’t even tell us Jerry, or you didn’t tell me.

Mr. Crowe- I said they appointed officers.
Mr. Williams- but you didn’t say who they were.

Mr. Crowe- well I didn’t… I am on it.
Mr. Williams- Congratulations. Thank you for doing that Jerry. You do a great job there.

Mr. Crowe-thank you

Mr. Williams- Thanks Robin, I didn’t even know. Anyone else have anything under miscellaneous?

Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, Mr. President. As I said, I spoke to Mr. Palestro about finding out how many hydrants there were in the city because that is a big problem when those hydrants get buried. As a fireman, it is very important for us to know where those are. Other municipalities have them, they sale flags that you can attach to the back of the hydrant that sticks up about three or four feet in the air. It makes it visible at all times. When I find out the cost or the number of hydrants from Mr. Palestro, I will start making phone calls and find out a cost for the bulk we are going to need. Maybe, like somebody said, adopt a hydrant. Don’t quote me but maybe $5 or $10 you could adopt a hydrant and we will put a marker flag on it. That would help the fire department out immensely. I know it is tuff to get out there and clear those hydrants. There are a lot of senior citizens and a lot of people that can’t get out and do it. If we know where they are at it would make it a lot easier on us so as that progresses, I will keep everybody informed. 
Mr. Williams- very good. Anyone else?

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on either of its two agenda items, when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Anyone? No, okay.
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for an Ordinance authorizing the city’s participation in the Treasurer of Ohio’s Market Access Program; and authorizing the preparation and filing of an application for that program and the execution and delivery of a standby note purchase agreement with the Treasurer, a first supplemented to amended and restated loan agreement  with American Municipal Power Inc. and other necessary and appropriate documents and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 2-22 First Reading
AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH SEVEN BROTHERS PAINTING, CONTINGENT UPON RECEIVING OHIO WATER DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY FUNDING, FOR THE CHRISTIAN AVENUE TANK REHABILITATION PROJECT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
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It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Hallapy to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 2-22. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Hallapy that Ordinance 2-22 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Resolution 1-22 First Reading
AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ADVERTISE AND ACCEPT BIDS FOR THE PURCHASE OF SLUDGE HAULING AND DISPOSAL AT THE HUBBARD CITY WASTE TREATMENT FACILITY FROM APRIL 1, 2022, to DECEMBER 31, 2023
It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Hallapy to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 1-22. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Hallapy that Resolution 1-22 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- if there is anyone who would like to address City Council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. No one. I would entertain a motion to adjourn.
Mr. Mogg- Mr. President, can I throw something in that I omitted from my cemetery report?

Mr. Williams-absolutely

Mr. Mogg- I would like to call a cemetery board meeting for Wednesday, February 16, at the cemetery building at 5:00 pm if I could please. I am sorry I forgot that.
Mr. Williams- very good anything else?

ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Ms. Cummings to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

